
Dear editor 

Thank you for your patience, comments and remarks. As you suggested, manuscript was corrected by 

native speaker, to improve readability and intelligibility. Hopefully these revisions and corrections 

will satisfy future readers.  

 

In the name of all authors 

Kind regards 

Ondřej Racek 


